
 
 

 

SBBA Meeting Minutes from March 10, 2020 
 

Kathy Davis welcomed to the meeting Patrick Keenan, Kat Donald, Jim Moffatt, Charlie Kelly, Jimmy 
Reeve, Pat Barton, David Whitley, Kelly Lindquist and Joan Davis.  Meeting was held at Siebert Realty.  
Minutes from the January 2020 meeting were approved, and treasurer's report remained the same from 
January reporting $4679.43 in the bank, there is an outstanding bill for dog bags from David Whitley.  
Membership update reports the loss of two members, Angela Kirkland and Stanley Jones. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 

• Vote on updated Bylaws - With notification to all members the new by-laws were approved and 
adopted. 

• Community Party Update - Committee of Pat Barton, Jimmy Reeve and Patrick Keenan discussed 
the Family Fun Day.  Moving the date to April 26th with a rain date of May 2.   Pat contacted 
Chapman's Magic that will furnish for four hours bounce house/slide, laser tag, cotton candy, 
games, and face painting for $2800.  Lewis McGehee will play, Jimmy will provide hot dogs, 
beans and more for $7 per person with any leftovers going to JCOC.  Taco truck and maybe one 
other food truck to be invited.  Flyer in SBCL newsletter by 3/15/20 but participating members 
need to be up to date on their dues.  Email to be sent out to let everyone know of the 
membership amount changes and encourage to pay.  Paid SBBA members can set up a game or 
treats. 

• Fitness Trail update - David made a presentation to City's Parks & Rec, and reported that once 
the city got a hold of the Fit-Trail Exercise Course the price went from $4000-$5000 to $64,000 
because of material needed, spaces to be used, etc.  We decided we will think of an alternative 
project. 

• Position paper on Nimmo Extension (deferred to 2020) Money is being given to the project but 
we are still looking at a few years' timeline. 

• Sand Replenishment Update - Equipment is being mobilized at the south end and they are 
hoping to get started next week with the May 23rd deadline still in effect. 

 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 

• Short Term Rentals - City Council has brought up again wanting to revisit STR ordinances, we 
have reassurances from Barry Knight and Rosemary Wilson that Sandbridge will not be effected. 

• New Projects discussion - TIF fund, Barbara Henley is interested in exactly how much truly 
comes to the city from the fund.  Golf cart community, speed limit has to be 25 throughout 
Sandbridge. 

 
 
Next meeting:  
April 2, 2020, at 5:30 – Bayview. 
 
Kd/ks 


